MINUTES - WHITETOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD       NOVEMBER 1, 2023   


WHITE TOWNSHIP PLANNING BOARD

555 CR 519, BELVIDERE, NEW JERSEY

MINUTES

November 1, 2023

The regular meeting of the White Township Planning Board was held on Tuesday, November 1, 2023, at the White Township Elementary School Gym.  Present were: Timothy Matthews, Chanda Collom, Michael Grossmann, Robert Mackey, Nevitt Duveneck, Joan Schnieber, Richard Nieuwenhuis, David Pritchard, Anne Skoog and Drew Kiszonak. Board Members Absent: Joseph Phillips. Also present: Attorney Tara St. Angelo and Conflict Engineer Andrew Holt.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

   Mr. Matthews opened the meeting to the public for non-agenda items.

   Carolyn Wittle asked why the meeting date was changed. Ms. St Angelo stated there was a scheduling conflict.

  Therese Chapman stated she will be looking further into a Board Member Kiszonak’s recusal.

   Tom Bodolsky, asked about the letter he submitted. Mr. Matthews stated the letter would be addressed later in the meeting.   

With there being no further public comments, Mr. Matthews closed the meeting to the public.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:

   The minutes of the Regular Meeting of September 12, 2023, were distributed to all the Board Members prior to the meeting. Mr. Matthews noted minor corrections.

   Mr. Nieuwenhuis made the motion to approve the minutes as amended. Motion seconded by Ms. Skoog.  In a voice vote, all were in favor of adopting the minutes as amended.
VOTE:  9 AYES

The motion carried.

OTHER MATTERS:
Ord. 2023-09: Amending Land Use Code, “Schedule of Fees”

   The Board reviewed a memo from the Township Committee regarding the proposed Ordinance Amending Land Use Code, “Schedule of Fees”
   Ms. Collom makes a motion to recommend approving the Schedule of Fees.  Seconded by Ms. Schnieber.  Discussion on the motion: Mr. Mackey asked that the General Development Plan be clarified.  Ms. St Angelo stated that any clarification to the General Development Plan would be a different Ordinance revision and that this amendment is just for the Fee Schedule. She continued to state that she can review the definition with the Board Engineer.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor of recommending the adoption of Ordinance 2023-09.  
   VOTE: 9 AYES

   The Motion carried. 
  The Board reviewed a memo from the Township Committee regarding the proposed Ord. 2023-07: Amendment to Topsoil Provision Ordinance.  
Mr. Mackey makes a motion to recommend approving the Topsoil Provisions Ordinance. Motion seconded by Mr. Pritchard. Discussion ensued. In a voice vote, all were in favor. Mr. Kiszonak, Mr. Grossmann, and Ms. Skoog abstained. 
   VOTE: 6 AYES

    The Motion carried. 
MEMORIALIZINGRESOLUTIONS:

  #805 Timothy Matthews, Block 16, Lots 12 &44
   Mr. Matthews rescued himself and Mr. Mackey took over as acting Chairman. 
Ms. Skoog makes a motion to approve the Resolution. Motion seconded by Mr. Nieuwenhuis. Discussion on the motion: Mr. Duveneck noted a minor correction.  In a roll call vote, all were in favor of adopting the Resolution as amended. Mr. Grossmann and Mr. Kiszonak abstained.
   VOTE: 7 AYES

    The Motion carried. 

   Mr. Matthews resumed his position on the Board. 
BILLS: 


Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl


170.00 ESCROW

            Gebhart & Kiefer: Jaindl




115.50 ESCROW

            Gebhart & Kiefer: General




561.50 PBOE


Gebhart & Kiefer: Jaindl




49.50 ESCROW

            Gebhart & Kiefer: Jaindl




280.50 ESCROW

            Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl 

            526.25 ESCROW   


Suburban Consulting Engineers: Jaindl 

            526.25 ESCROW
            Suburban Consulting Engineers: Chamberlain West

193.75 ESCROW   


Suburban Consulting Engineers: Chamberlain East
            193.75 ESCROW   
               The bills were reviewed by the Subcommittee and Mr. Duveneck recommended that the bills be paid. 
   In a motion made by Ms. Collom and seconded by Mr. Grossmann, the bills were approved.  In a voice vote, all were in favor 

   VOTE:    9   AYES

   The motion carried.
NEW BUSINESS:
   #806 Chamberlain West Solar Farm, Block 47, Lot 10 

   #807 Chamberlain East Solar Farm, Block 47, Lots 9, 9.08, 9.09, 9.10, 9.11 

   The public hearings for both Chamberlain East Solar Farm and Chamberlain West Solar Farm will be carried to the December 14, 2023 meeting.
OLD BUSINESS: 
   #790 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lot 16 (Phase 1 Site Plan) 

   #792 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Site Plan)

   #791 Jaindl Land Company, Block 7, Lots 3, 4, 5, 11 & 14 (Phase 2 Subdivision) 

   Mr. Kiszonak and Mr. Grossmann continued to recuse themselves.   Anthony Sposaro, Esq. was present on behalf of the Applicant. Mr. Sposaro introduced Charles Roohr, 
Deputy Executive Director State Agricultural Development Committee. Mr. Roohr stated that he has also brought Brian Smith, Chief of Legal Affairs. He went on to state that the State’s Farmland Preservation Office has a tentative agreement with Jaindl Land Company to purchase the entirety of the agricultural land and enroll the property into the Farmland Preservation Program. Mr. Sposaro stated that the SADC cannot acquire title to the solar array or the two homes on the Jaindl property. He stated that the SADC isn’t bound by the Municipal Land Use Law, however they will consider local concerns on the subdivision of the property. He went on to discuss the access to the solar array lot from South Foul Rift Road and adequate setbacks, so the remaining parcel stays in agriculture.  He continued to state that the Applicant is asking for the Board to consider an abeyance on their applications while the process continues between the SADC and the Applicant. Mr. Matthews asked if Mr. Sposaro can keep the Board informed, every few months, on the status of the agreement. Mr. Sposaro stated he will update the Board in January on the status of the agreement and every few months going forward.  Mr. Duveneck asked Ms. St Angelo her opinion on the matter. Ms. St Angelo stated that the State is asking for a capital review hearing (a courtesy review) so that for the Board can determine whether the proposal is consistent with the Master Plan and also address any local concerns. She continued to state that holding the applications in abeyance is in the interest of all parties. Mr. Roohr stated that the State is committed to getting this project done as quickly as possible. He went on to state that the State does need a partnership with the town and county, particularly with additional rights of way. Mr. Sposaro suggested that the Board makes a motion to hold the applications in abeyance, to a date to be determined in the future, by the Board. He stated he would be back in January 2024 and every few months to inform the Board of the progress. Ms. St Angelo suggested that a condition be added that the Board reserves the right to reactivate the application if the transaction doesn’t look likely to close. Mr. Sposaro asked that the Board to allow their Professionals to review the proposed submitted plan in order to address any municipal concerns. He stated that he would be attending the December meeting to provide an update and to hear from the Board and the Board Professional regarding the proposed submission. Mr. Duveneck asked for a summary of the motion, which Ms. St Angelo provided. Mr. Sposaro clarified that if the property goes into the Farmland Preservation Program it will strip away the development rights and the property will remain agriculture. He continued to state that all pending litigation against the Planning Board and Township would also be dismissed. Discussion ensued. 
   Mr. Matthews opened the hearing for public comment.

   Glenn Kruhm, asked for clarification on the construction of the warehouses.

   Tom Bodolsky, asked for clarification on the parcels being purchased. 

    Dr. Amato, asked for clarification on the parcels being purchased.

    Mr. Sposaro stated that with the purchase of the land there would be no warehouses built and the property that is being purchase consist of about 575 acres, includes the parcel long the Delaware River. The only lots not included in the proposed purchase is the solar array field and the two lots with homes. 

   With there being no further public comments, Mr. Matthews closed the meeting to the public.

   Ms. Skoog made a motion to accept that agreement as proposed and discussed this evening. The motion was seconded by Mr. Nieuwenhuis. In a roll call vote, all were in favor. 
   VOTE: 8 AYES

   The motion carried.
   Mr. Sposaro granted the Board an extension to March 31, 2024 
   Mr. Grossmann and Mr. Kiszonak resumed their positions on the Board.
ADJORNMENT:
   With no further business to discuss, a motion was made byMs. Skoog and seconded Ms. Collom to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  In a voice vote, all were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted:

Brielle Whitmore

Board Secretary

11-30-23
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